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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Minutes of  Meeting held 7. 30 Wednesday 26 Ju ly  2017 at Parmoor House  

1. Register  
Maxine Melling (MM) (Chair) 
Fiona Clarke (FC) 
Richard de Carteret (RdeC) 

Freddie Gick (FG) 
Alec Hamilton (AH) 
Lloyd Surgenor (LS) 

Lesley Whittal (LW) 
James Hodsdon (JH) (Sec) 

 
Apologies: Bruce Buchanan (BB), Bob Keevil (RK) 
 
2. Minutes of CIO ExCom meeting  of 13 June  2017: approved.  

3.  Matters arising :  
a. Banking/treasurer handover: because of administrative delays at Barclays, the time 
opportunity for Duncan Smith to get fully on top of Treasurer affairs had expired, and he had 
regrettably had to resign as Treasurer designate and would not be attending further meetings 
(though remaining on the roll of trustees for the time being). LS therefore remained Treasurer 
pro tem. LS tabled a provisional balance sheet as at end-June, showing a reasonably healthy 
cash position. Agreed that a fuller budget statement was required for the September meeting 
Ð LS to circulate in advance. The Parmoor House gardenerÕs fee had gone up from £20 to 
£60: RK to assess whether this was value for money.  
b. WWI battlefield crosses: FG reported contact made with a conservation specialist, who had 
indicated a fee of £4,500 for work required before re-installation. 75% of this might be 
recoverable from the War Memorial trust. 

 
4. Succession planning:  
The event for new members on 23 July had gone off well, both as a social occasion (to be repeated 
regularly) and as an opportunity to identify potential new helpers, though not all vacancies could yet 
be regarded as filled. MM had further conversations lined up with potential new trustees. We should 
approach the summer party (26 Aug) in a similar spirit. 
   
5. Place Strategy Conference , Fri 9 June  
FG summarised thoughts on this event, where attendance had been less than hoped for, partly 
because of coming the day after the general election; it had nevertheless returned a small profit. 
Views expressed had tended to dwell on local/current issues, rather than the intended Ô20 years 
henceÕ focus. A follow-up meeting with Richard Gibson had identified affordable housing as the 
biggest issue to be taken forward, though it was recognised that the separation of responsibilities 
between CBC and GCC lay at the root of many chronic public realm bugbears, and would also have 
to be addressed at some point. To take things forward, FG would get a small group together to 
develop a report, within the next six months.     
 
6. Joint Trustees Meeting , 25 May 
The further use of booking software for events (as done by Friends of the Wilson) was considered but 
not thought appropriate for our likely level of usage. Diary-sharing on planned events would be easier 
to take forward. In the wake of a retirement, FoTW is re-forming its events team, and once that is in 
place, we should consider working with them on a joint event (perhaps annually). Our website should 
provide cross-links to kindred groups, and to corporate members. 
 
 
 



 
 
7. Civic Day, Sat 17 June  
There had been considerable public interest in the Lower High Street history exhibition at Chapel Arts, 
particularly on the first Saturday, and at the end after Echo publicity, though the amount of practical 
interaction with other participants (UoG and CWEP) had been limited. Although a lot of literature had 
been handed out, books sold, and some new members might result, there was no obvious further 
follow-up action for CCS. For next year, a reversion to the Cambray Ômarket-stallÕ model (as in ?2014) 
might be considered.  
 
8. Communications  
The HODs launch at Honeybourne Gate had gone well, with over 50 people attending. AH reported 
that the drafting of Our Town 8 was complete, the planned distribution date being 29 August. The 
handover of newsletter matters to FC had gone well. 
 
9. Events  
[At the meeting, it was understood that nothing had yet been fixed for the Paterson Memorial lecture, 
and ideas were to be shared, but it has since been clarified that Douglas Ogle has secured Tristram 
Hunt, newly-appointed Director of V&A; this could prove a big attraction, possibly requiring rethink of 
venue.]  
 
Feedback on talks etc: RdeCÕs tabulation of comments on recent talks was discussed; felt on balance 
that doing it after every event would be counter-productive, and that perhaps an annual survey would 
be more appropriate. 
 
10. AOB  
a. Plaques: Cecil Sanderson had reported that the plaque to Miss Beale was to be unveiled at CLC at 
noon on 6 September, and that ExCom members would be very welcome.   
b. JH would draw up a list of proposed ExCom dates for 2018. 
c. The meeting noted with regret that this was AHÕs last appearance as a trustee, on his impending 
move away from Cheltenham, and expressed its warm thanks for his inputs, especially on Our Town. 

Date of next CIO ExCom : 5 Sep 2017 (7.30).       

JH 04/08/2017 

 

 

 


